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SUMMER STUDENT EMPLOYMENT PROGRAM

Council has received notification that they can
employ five students for seven weeks for 30 hrs pr
week and one student for five weeks at 20 hrs pr
week.  
Any students seeking summer employment with
the Town of Reidville are reminded that they have
to have their resumes submitted to the town office
no later than June 19  at 2 pm.  Interviews forth

summer employment will take place on Tuesday,
June 20 .  All candidates will be notified of theirth

interview time slot.

PRECAUTIONARY BOIL ORDER

The town has recently begun installation of five
new fire hydrants.  Due to this construction, the
town will remain on a precautionary boil order
until all work on the hydrants is completed - this
could mean that the town will be on a
precautionary boil order for a month or so.  Also
due to the fire hydrant installation, residents are
asked to note that there could be temporary
interruptions in their water.  The next hydrant is
scheduled to be installed on June 29  and 30 .  Ifth th

your water service is interrupted during this time,
please be patient.  It will return shortly.

NOTE: Any time there is an interruption in the
water service or if there is a boil order placed in
the town, there will be a notation on the town’s
message manager service.  Please call the office
at 635-5232 and you will discover the reason for
the water interruption.  Thank you.

PRIZE BINGO

The Reidville Recreation Committee Inc. along
with the Reidville Volunteer Fire Department will
be holding their last Prize Bingo for the summer
at the Community Hall on Tuesday, June 27 .th

Any resident who would like to donate an item for
this event, your donation would be greatly
appreciated.  Door will open at about 7 pm.

Food Bank: Any individual bringing an item for
donation to the local food bank will receive one
“Winner Take All” card for free.  NOTE: Only
one free sheet per player.

BBQ: The Recreation Committee will also be
drawing for their fund raiser barbeque at the June
27  bingo.  The original draw date for this ticketth

sale item was June 20  however it was extendedth

due to the change in the Bingo Date.  Tickets will
be available at the Bingo for $1.00 each with the
draw taking place later in the evening.

NOTE: All proceeds from this event will go
towards the upkeep of both the Community Hall
and the Fire Dept.

CANADA DAY

Canada Day festivities will be taking part at the
Community Hall and on the Playground
beginning with the flag raising and Bike Parade at
12 noon.  The event will then proceed to the
playground where a community barbeque and
birthday cake will be served.  All residents are
encourage to get out and help celebrate Canada’s



Birthday! For more information on this event,
please contact Terri-Lynn Curlew at 635-5333.

SPEED CONCERNS

A number of residents are extremely concerned
with the speed individuals drive up and down
Reidville Road.  Drivers are reminded that the
speed limit through town is 50 km/h.  Due to the
concern of residents, the RCMP were contacted.
Residents are to make note that they will be
increasing patrols in our area until further notice.

COMMUNITY YARD SALE

For the first time in the history of our town, a
community yard sale was held on Saturday, June
10 .  This event was a huge success despite theth

weather.  Over 14 individual yard sales were held.
Two youth were placed at the beginning of
Reidville handing out maps for this event.  They
were dropped there at 10:15 am - by 11:15 am
they had all the 100 maps handed to 100 vehicles.

Thank you everyone for your participation and
hope your sale was successful!

COMPOST BINS

A number of residents have registered their name
with the town office to purchase compost bins.
NOTE: These bins are now available at the Sedler
Green Depot in Deer Lake. 

SERVICES AVAILABLE

COPIES
C Copies are available at the council office

for $.25 each.
FAXES
C Faxes are able to be sent and received.

Cost: $2.00 send (long distance)
$1.00 send (local)
$1.00 receive from anywhere (four pages
or less.  If over four pages, then only

$.25 per page)
LAMINATIONS
C $2.00 for 81/2 X 11 inch
C $1.50 for 5 X 7 or smaller

LOST & FOUND/ BUY & SELL

Lost:  
C Keys: a resident has lost two

mail box keys on a brown key
tag with the name “Tom” on
the tag.  Would the finder
please drop them to the council
office

C One adult speed bike with an
orange and white gel seat.  This
bike was placed at Debbie
Hiscock’s when it went
missing.  Any person with
information, please call 635-
3244.

Found:
C One set of keys on Reidville

Road.  This set of keys has a
Dodge vehicle key, a house key
and some small keys.  These
keys are on a wire ring. These
keys were picked up by a
walker on Reidville Road.

C One pair of sun glasses in the
vicinity of Beaton Nichols’
property.

Owners of these items can pick them up at the
council office at their convenience.

VOLUNTEER APPRECIATION SOCIAL

The Town of Reidville held its social honoring
volunteers of our town on Friday, May 12  Someth

of the volunteers honored included:
Bruce Curlew Terri-Lynn Curlew
Roy Pittman Donna Rumbolt
Eric Reid Patsy Pittman
Kerry Anstey Bonnie Reid
Arthur Reid Michelle Martin
Owen Pittman Louie MacDonald
Jason Jones Helen Reid



Alvin Fudge Mary Reid
Dean Pittman Stanley Pinksen
Gerald Ford Dave Reid
Boyd Ford Wyatt Goosney
Steve Curtis Clifford Reid
Rick Burden Lori-Ann Reid
Paul Reid Karen Bradley
Richard Paddock George Bradley

YOUTH ACCOMPLISHMENTS

H I G H  S C H O O L
GRADUATES: It’s that
time of year again when we
celebrate the successes of
our High School Graduates
as they embark on a new life adventure.  This year
we honor:
Charmaine Gale
Natasha Janes
Jessica Lush
Jessica Roberts
Steven Simms
Good luck on your future dreams.  Also a special
congratulations go out to Jessica Roberts on
receiving a $35,000.00 scholarship to attend the
Nova Scotia School of Agriculture where she will
be starting her studies towards becoming a
Veterinary Doctor.  Jessica is the daughter of
Terry and Martha Rumbolt of Forest Road.
Congratulations Jessica!

PROVINCIAL SPECIAL OLYMPICS: Jessica
Lush recently took part in the Special Olympics
and took home first place in the shot putt, first
place in the bowling, second place in the 50 and
100 meter runs and received a gold medal for her
overall performance.   Jessica is the daughter of
Bonita and Loyd Lush.  

HOCKEY: Marcus Reid recently took part in the
Peewee Division E Hockey Tournament in Deer
Lake.  Marcus’ team came home with the gold

medal after defeating Churchill
Falls in the gold medal game 4-1.
Congratulations Marcus!

STUDENT OF THE MONTH:

Congratulations to Jeremy Simms on being noted
as Elwood Regional High’s Student of the Month
for May.

BACHELOR OF EDUCATION DEGREE:
Congratulations go out to Stacey Hiscock on her
successful completion of her Bachelor of
Education Degree.  Stacey received her degree on
May 24 .  Stacey is the daughter of Doug andth

Jean Hiscock.  Congratulations are from Mom &
Dad, Colin, Brandon and Blake. 

ATV/Trail Bike TOP TEN most Common

Offences:

At a recent meeting between the RCMP and
council, the RCMP thought it would be beneficial
to include the following top 10 offences with
ATV/Trail Bike Users:
1. Operate or permit operation of unregistered
vehicle
2. Operating vehicle without places
3. Operating vehicle on a roadway
4. Operating vehicle without driver’s license
5. Operating vehicle without insurance
6. Operating vehicle without due care and
attention
7. Operate or permit operation of ATV under the
age of 16
8. Operating ATV without a helmet
9. Operate ATV permitting passenger
10. Fail to obey direction of a Police Officer.

 INCINERATOR HOURS

A number of residents have contacted the office
recently inquiring about the hours of the Deer
Lake Incinerator.  For your convenience, please
note below the business hours:
Monday 1 pm to 5 pm
Tuesday - Fri 10 am to 5 pm
Saturday 9 am to 5 pm
Sunday Closed

ADULT DARTS

Adult fun darts is now over until the fall.  Thank



you to all participants - hope to see you in
September.  For more information, please contact
Patsy Pittman at 635-3044.

YOUTH VENTURES PROGRAM

The Grand Lake Centre for Economic
Development will be operating a Youth Ventures
Program this year for individuals aged 12-34 years
of age who would like to operate
their own business.  For more
information, please contact the
Centre at 635-3861.

FARM PRACTICES PROTECTION

ACT

Brochures are available at the council office for
any person interested in The Farm Practices
Protection Act.

SPECIAL GREETINGS

Birthdays:

Date Name            Age
June 12 Darren Burden 18
June 13 Nikita Reid 20
June 22 Cindy Budgell 49

E l i z a be t h
Hiscock ?
June 29 A l i c e Reid ?

F l o r e n c e
Reid ?
July 4 Timothy Curlew 15
July 7 Rosemarie Young 46

Sandra McKay 46
July 8 Roderick Reid 42

Anniversaries: 
Date                 #
June 6 Bonita & Lloyd Lush 19
June 12 Arthur & Alice Reid 47
June 22 Darlene & Dean Pittman 10
June 27 Doug & Jean Hiscock ?
June 30 Margaret & Doyle Janes 53

Lloyd & Doris Jones 33
July 4 Bonnie & Paul Reid 19

YOUTH SOFTBALL

The youth softball program for youth Grade 6 and
lower at the Reidville softball field on Monday,
June 26  at 2 p.m..  For more information on thisth

event, please contact Terri-Lynn Curlew at 635-
5333.  Information on the softball program for
teenagers will be available at this time.

Community Hall

The Reidville Recreation Committee Inc. are
currently fund raising to purchase new flooring
for the Community Hall.  This flooring has now
been ordered.  Upon receipt, the committee will be
looking to residents to assist with the installation.
If you are available to help, please contact the
council office at 635-5232, Terri-Lynn Curlew at
635-4219 or Patsy Pittman at 635-3044.

TAX COLLECTION

As of June 13  , 2006 the town’s collection rateth

for 2006 stands at 77.33%.  Compared with the
same time last year, the town’s collection rate is
up from 76.53% - that almost a one per cent
increase!  The town is still owed $57,122.47 in
current and arrears taxes.
Council would like to sincerely thank residents
who have been diligent with the payment of their
account. REMINDER: Statements and reminders
are being mailed this week.  June 30  is theth

deadline for municipal taxes in the town of
Reidville.  Residents are urged to have their
accounts paid in full on or before June 30 .  Waterth

disconnection notices will be sent during the first
week of July.

EMERGENCY NUMBERS

Doctor on Call.............................1-800-261-0741
Fire Alarm.............................................635-5600
RCMP...................................................635-2173
Ambulance............................................635-3020
NF Power.....................................1-800-474-5711
Council Office.
 .....635-5232      Fax 635-4498
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